
 ST. LUKE’S CHURCH OF ENGLAND 

PRIMARY SCHOOL 

 Friday 18th November 2022 

Week Commencing Monday 21st November 2022 

 

Monday 

Woodwind/Voice Lessons.  

Year 3+4 Tag Rugby Club. 

Prospective Parents Visit. 

 

Tuesday 

 

Guitar/Brass Lessons.   

Year 4 Wider Opportunities Brass Lessons.  

Year 1+2 Athletics Club. 

Prospective Parents Visit 1.30pm. 

 

Wednesday 

Percussion Lesson.   

Year 3 Swimming.   

Year 5+6 Basketball Club. 

 

Thursday 

Violin/Piano/Keyboard Lesson.  

Prospective Parents Visit 1.30pm. 

Friday Year 5 Lunchtime Football Club.   

 

 

Admission Policy 2024/2025—Consultation on Changes 

Following  consultation with the Diocese of Liverpool and in line 
with the Admissions Code 2021, we have made changes to our 
2024/2025 admissions policy. A consultation period will run for 

the six weeks commencing Monday 5 December 2022.  

Further information, the changes and areas for consultation can 
be found by following this link:  https://

www.saintlukes.wigan.sch.uk/serve_file/9471526 

If you have friends or family with children due to start school 
from September 2024 onwards, we kindly ask that you make 

them aware of the proposed changes and consultation. 



Operation Christmas Child 

Thank you everyone who brought in shoeboxes or gifts for 
the class shoeboxes.   

43 boxes have been collected from school this week. 

Message from Mrs Egan  

I would like to thank everyone who came to celebrate my time at St Luke’s 
with me yesterday.  It was lovely to see or hear messages from so many 

past and present colleagues, pupils, parents and grandparents.  

The assembly, led by pupils from Year 4 and Year 6, was absolutely 
fantastic (grateful thanks to Mrs Derbyshire for her creative genius) and is 

a wonderful memory to treasure. 

Thank you to everyone who contributed 
towards my gift of a beautiful fused glass 

seascape and beautiful flowers.  Thank you 
to Mr Hardaker and all the staff for a lovely 

and very special morning. 

Mrs Egan 

Children in Need 

Thank you to everyone who has sent in donations for Children 
in Need today. 

Christmas Fayre 

The Christmas Fayre will take place on Thursday 1st December 
after school in the School Hall.  Please could the children 

come to school in non-uniform on that day and Key Stage 1 
bring in chocolate for the chocolate tombola and Key Stage 2 

bring in bottles or jars for the bottle tombola.  Thank you.  

Health and Wellbeing 

If your child is diagnosed with either chicken pox or scarlet fever, please 
inform school as soon as possible. 

Further information on scarlet fever and chicken pox is available from the 
NHS and by following these links: 

Chickenpox — NHS9www.nhs.uk) 

Scarlet Fever — NHS (www.nhs.uk) 



Dates for your Diary 

Sunday 27th November— Lowton Christmas Lights Switch On 

Thursday 1st December— Christmas Fayre and Non-Uniform Day 

Thursday 8th December — Christmas Jumper Day and Reindeer Run 

Monday 12th December — Christmas Dinner 

Tuesday 13th December — Infant Nativity 2pm and 6.30pm in School 

Thursday 15th December — Junior Carol Concert 1.45pm School  

Thursday 15th December — Junior Carol Concert 6.30pm in St Luke’s 
Church  

Friday 16th December — Christmas Parties 

Monday 19th December — Christmas Worship 2pm 

Tuesday 20th December — End of Term 

 

 

 

 

 

Prospective Parents Visits 

Monday 21st November 10.30am 

Tuesday 22nd November 1.30pm 

Thursday 24th November 1.30pm 

 

 


